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Dear Holy Trinity Community, 
 
This week our school celebrated Harvest Festival with a wonderful service at Holy 
Trinity Church, and incredibly generous donations from you to our nominated  
charity partner this year - Spires London. 
 
During our service Reverend Dormandy and I encouraged our children to reflect on 
how fortunate we are, and to value everything we hold as the cost of living crisis 
continues to impact upon our nation. We reflected on the things we are grateful 
for, and the things we can do to help make our world an even better place. The 
children listened, participated and sang beautifully on Tuesday, and special praise 
must go to our Faith Ambassadors who led the service so confidently: 
 

 

Thank you to everyone who has so generously donated items of food and  
household products this Harvest. Spires’ representatives arrived to collect the  
majority of the donations yesterday and were truly touched by the kindness our 
community has displayed towards the homeless and disadvantaged people of 
South London. 
 
‘May God cause His face to shine upon us. The earth has yielded its harvest; God, 
our God, blesses us.’ Psalm 67 : Verse 7. 
 
Wishing you all a wonderful weekend. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Mr Winn 

https://twitter.com/Holy_TrinityCE
http://www.spires.org.uk/


Our Pupil Values Ambassador this week is  

Ciana. 

You won the most Dojo Points in the whole school this 

week, particularly for resilience and hope. 

Well done! 

 
 
 
 

Our Staff Values Ambassador this week is  

Ms Linda Williams 

You support our staff and children so well with such  

patience and understanding. Thank you for  

demonstrating empathy every day. 



While the earth remaineth, seedtime and  
harvest, and cold and heat, and summer and winter, 

and day and night shall not cease. 

It is now Harvest season and a special time to share and think of 
others. This year we are asking you to donate food items to: 

The centre works to improve the quality of life for people who are 
homeless, insecurely housed, unemployed or suffering from the 
effects of poverty, mental health related issues and  
loneliness.  
Food Items can be left in the Maddox Centre throughout this 
week, up until Friday 7th October. 



Thank you message from The Spires Centre: 
 

‘Thank you Holy Trinity for your wonderful donations.   
 

It means so much to us, because of your help we are able to feed members of 
our community who would otherwise go hungry.’  



The other day someone said to me, “Why don’t we sing that old harvest hymn, “We plough the 
fields and Scatter” anymore?” 
 
Well, as a matter of fact, we did try to sing it a couple of years back with a superfunk groove  
underlying the melody but sadly we didn’t have the skill or instruments in our band to actually 
make it work.  I guess it’s one of those hymns that only really works with a full church singing lustily 
to a loud organ! 
 
But it also feels a bit strange to us here in London because actually we never plough the fields; we 
know next to nothing about the grain swelling and so on. So the song has an outdated and foreign 
feel to it for many people. 
 
But one thing it definitely got right was that sense of the Harvest Festival being all about God’s 
faithfulness.  When you live in an agricultural context you see this.  Every year you need the process 
of sowing, watering, growing, harvesting to work – and every year it does work… Except in the years 
when it doesn’t work… 
 
Some years there’s a drought, or the crops get a blight, or the locusts swarm and eat them all. Occa-
sionally that might happen for a few years in a row, which is disastrous. But then it all comes good 
again. 
 
So the annual harvest, even if it goes missing for a year, is a very, very, powerful sign of God’s  
faithfulness. 
 
The prophet Habakkuk said, “Though the fig tree does not blossom and there is no fruit on the 
vine… yet I will rejoice in the Lord, I will be joyful in God my Saviour.”  In other words, he had 
reached the Harvest time in one of those years when there was nothing to gather in – but he still 
rejoiced “in faith” knowing that God’s faithfulness would come through in the end. 
 
So at our School Harvest Service, my message was not only that we should give thanks for all the 
good the things we enjoy, but also we should give thanks that even when times are hard, because 
God will get us through them. 
 
And he will. 
 
Yes he will. 
 
So don’t give up. 

 

                Reverend Dormandy 



Bunny Class Good 95% 

Badger Class Excellent 96% 

Bear Class Excellent 96% 

Puma Class Needs to improve 85% 

Panther Class Good 95% 

Leopard Class Good 91% 

Jaguar Class Good 94% 

Lynx Class Excellent 97% 

Lion Class Good 95% 

Tiger Class Good 95% 

Our registers close at 9am every day.  

 

 

 
 

You Tube Restrictions 

The primary concern that comes from parents is in relation to content and the inability to 
have much control over what their children see.  

YouTube (Google) have been updating some of their features over the last year and these 
changes are very positive.  

To help parents understand more about these features and how to use them five short vide-
os (from YouTube)  have been compiled covering: 

 Parent Allow listing (this is a fantastic new feature). 
 Selecting content based on the age of the child. 
 How to approve what your children can watch. 

 Limiting screen time. 
Main YouTube (app/website) 

 Supervised experience (the ability to set a filtering level based on the age of the 
child). 

https://www.esafety-adviser.com/youtube-parental-restrictions/ 

https://www.esafety-adviser.com/youtube-parental-restrictions/










Families are welcome to have a go at some imaginative and experimental ways 
of drawing in a studio environment 

 
Entry is free!  

Date: Sun 6th November 2022 
Time: 10.30am-3.30pm  

Venue: OKR Arts Club, 765-775 Old Kent Road, SE15 1NZ   
Bus routes: 21, 53, 172, 453, P12 

 
For more info or to discuss access needs,  

Please contact: genevieve@drawingroom.org.uk  
Telephone: 07438 277 020 

mailto:genevieve@drawingroom.org.uk?subject=Family%20Studio


 
 

 
 

 

 1st - 21st October: Black History Month  
 
 Monday 10th October: World Mental Health Day (wear something yellow!) 
 
 Friday 14th October: Flu Immunisation for all year groups 
 
 Monday 31st October: Secondary Transfer Application Deadline Day 
 
 Wednesday 2nd November: International Day 

Term Start Date Finish Date 
  

Number of Days 

Autumn One 

Term One 
(2022) 

Monday 5th September 
Thursday 1st and Friday 2nd September 

- INSET 

Friday 21st October 
  

37 days 
  

Holiday Monday 24th October Friday 28th October   

Autumn Two 

Term Two Monday 31st October Friday 16th December 35 days 

Bank Holiday Monday 2nd January 2023     

Holiday Monday 19th December Sunday 1st January 2023   

Spring One 

Term Three 
(2023) 

Thursday 5th January 
Tuesday 3rd & Wednesday 4th January 

2023 - INSET 

Friday 10th February 29 days 

Holiday Monday 13th February Friday 17th February   

Spring Two 

Term Four Monday 20th February 

  
  
  
  
  

Friday 31st March 
  

30 days 

Holiday Monday 3rd April Monday 14th April   

Summer One 

Term Five 
  

Monday 17th April 
  

Friday 26th May 29 days 

Bank Holiday Monday 1st May 2023     

Holiday Monday 29th May Friday 2nd June   

Summer Two 

Term Six Monday 5th June 
Thursday 20th July 

Friday 21st July - INSET 
  

35 days 


